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Mr Alex’s Principal Message 

 Dear Gladstone Views Primary school community, 

 

As I write to you today, Friday 28 October is World Teachers’ Day, I am 

sure you will join me in celebrating all that teachers do for our children 

at GVPS. I encourage you to reach out on Class Dojo by sending a nice 

message to your child’s teacher to recognise this day or saying thanks 

when you drop or pick your children up. The school has put on a lunch 

and a few lovely surprises for the teachers throughout the day.   

 

The community has raised some concerns with me regarding homework. 

I am currently reviewing the GVPS homework policy and the 

Department’s recommendation with school council and will 

communicate the school’s direction on this moving forward. Research 

suggests that homework shouldn’t exceed 20 minutes per night in 

primary years and should be centred around reading for enjoyment and 

revision of learning which has taken place in the classroom. Did you know 

that if your child reads just 20 minutes per night, they will know 1.8 

million more words than a child that does not complete their nightly 

reading. 

 

Figure 1 - The Framework for Improving Student Outcomes 

 

Upcoming Dates 

• Run for Autism- 

Casual Clothes Day 

Fri 4th November 

 

• School Council 
8 Nov 6-8pm 

 

• School Evacuation 

Practice Drill 

Nov 14th -18th  

 

• CASEA Parent 

Information 

Nov 10th  

 

• 2023 Foundation 

Transitions begin 

Nov 17th, 2022 

 

• State Election 

Voting at GVPS 

Sat 26th Nov 

 

• CASEA Parent 

Information 

Thurs 1st Dec 

 

• School Dental Visit 

Week of visit 

     28th Nov 2022 

• 5/6 Lawn Bowls 

4th & 11th Oct  

 

• End of Year 

Community Concert 

Wed 14th Dec, Fri 

27th & Mon 30th Jan 

2023 

 

 

  

 
 



   

 

The Framework for Improving Student Outcomes (Figure 1) is a school’s guiding resource to improve student 

outcomes. As you can see in Figure 1  

above, Learning and Wellbeing is at the centre. In the background, the school is planning to relaunch our 

school values and School Wide Positive Behaviour Support (SWBPS) in 2023 which is the supporting 

framework to classroom expectations and wellbeing. The school is currently reviewing our values and the 

SWPBS framework and once this is ready for release an exciting whole school community event will take 

place in term 1 2023 to announce and celebrate our values. More to come in this space.  

 

  

 

As a part of the Gladstone Views Primary School 5 Year Plan, the school will have major strategic action with 

addressing and supporting the wellbeing of our students. Several professional learning opportunities will 

take place in 2022, 2023 and beyond to build the capacity of teachers in SWPBS, CASEA, Trauma Informed 

Practice and Rights, Resilience and Respectful Relationships to support student wellbeing and learning in this 

space. 

As part of positive wellbeing, the school has become aware of a small number of students in the senior years 

using technology in a manner against our school values and making other students feel unsafe. As a school, 

we teach and put measures in place to ensure appropriate use and the monitoring of use technology closely 

(In line with DET Cybersafety and Responsible Use of Digital Technologies Policy). It is important that we 

work together in this space, and that parents and carers are monitoring your children’s use of technology 

outside of school hours.  

We are currently reviewing our bell times; the school is considering playing music from 8:50-9:00am before 

the 9:00am bell to signify to students that Soft Start has begun, and teachers are to open their classroom 

doors. It is expected that when students arrive at school and the music is playing, they move to their 

classrooms to begin learning for the day.  

 



   

 

I hope all our families enjoy the extra-long weekend for Report Writing Day Report Writing Day, Monday 

31st October and Melbourne Cup Day, Tuesday 1st November as the school will be closed.  

 

GVPS Community Update 

November 26 is the Victorian State Election.  

We are holding a voting location here at Gladstone Views Primary School, please come and tell your friends 

to vote here as we will be holding a sausage sizzle and Koffy, our local coffee shop, will be onsite with a 

coffee van as a fundraiser for the school. If you can help, please let the school know by email 

gladstone.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au or phone. 

 

   

The school has begun planning for our End of Year Community Concert on Wednesday December 14. This 

will be a wonderful community event to come together to celebrate 2022 at Gladstone Views Primary School 

further details to follow in coming newsletters.  

 

Run for Autism 

 

30 October to 6 November is Run for Autism week. There are many families’ participating in this event 

across Melbourne to raise money to support people on the autism spectrum. 

If you would like to participate or for more information, please visit this website. 

https://www.runforautism.org.au/ 

To support Jett Edwards on his run, Friday 4th November will be a Casual Clothes Day with a gold coin to participate 

with all proceeds going to support people on the autism spectrum.  

Friday 4th November - GVPS Casual Clothes Day  

Gold coin donation for Jett Edward’s run and all proceeds going to support people on the autism spectrum 
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Remembrance Day 

 

This Remembrance Day, we join the world in honouring those who’ve served and sacrificed. Throughout 

the Commonwealth and beyond, we remember all who paid the ultimate price for our freedom. Help keep 

their legacy alive by pausing, reflecting in silence, wearing a poppy, or supporting our veteran community. 

Our GVPS School Captain’s will visit classrooms with Poppy’s next week. Poppy’s range from $1 to $5.00. 

LEST WE FORGET 

CASEA Update 

As you may know from previous newsletters, Gladstone Views Primary School are working with the CASEA 

Team. CASEA is a Well-being Initiative. We have organised 3 Parent Workshops with our Educational and 

Developmental Psychologist, Rebecca Sobell.  

We will be offering 3 different workshops throughout Term 4. These workshops will be facilitated onsite. We 

will be offering two sessions (morning and afternoon) to accommodate various schedules and 

commitments.  

Thursday November 10th- Managing Anxiety- (9:15am-10:15am and 2:15-3:15pm) 

Thursday December 1st- Developing Resilience- (9:15am-10:15am and 2:15-3:15pm) 

 



   

 

 

I am excited to announce that construction has begun to our student bike and scooter racks these will be 

placed at the Carrack Drive entry in the enclave next to the gym. I know the students have been waiting for 

these.  

 

 

Also, we have a new lunchtime club for our students beginning soon – Sewing!  

If you have any resources like wool or needles, scrap materials, threads, old cushions, stuffing and buttons 

to donate to the school, we would love to have it and please drop this off at the school office.  

 

 

 

 

Also, any parent or carers who are keen sewers and would like to help at lunchtimes please let the school 

know by email gladstone.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au or phone.  

 

Student of the Week Award Winners  

Congratulation and well done to our Student of the Week Award winners from the last two assemblies – 

Keep up the good work living out our values and expectations at GVPS. 
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Message from our School Leaders 

 

In 5/6 we have recently had a Science Incursion where we learnt about space, the solar system and how 

the seasons work and phases of the moon work. We had a dance program last week called STOMP we 

learnt a dance together it was good to listen to music and get active. 

We really enjoy the opportunity to work with our buddies with the 6s connected to the year 1s and the 5s 

with the Foundation students. Each week we do fun activities together. 

From our perspective the students have been showing KINDNESS with our school yard environment as it 

has been so much cleaner since we have been finishing our lunch inside and placing our wrappers in the 

bins. We want to remind students that if they purchase food or drink at the canteen that those wrappers 

need to go in the bin as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

Parent / Carer Classroom Helper and volunteer course  

In the aim to have our community connected to learning, we are offering training for parents and carers to 

help in the classroom and to have a list of volunteers in our community who will be trained to help us to 

run and attend school-based events. 

Thursday 24 November 2022 – 12.30pm to 1.30pm is our first date for training. If you are interested, 

please call the school on 9338 6083 or email the school gladstone.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au with 

attention to Parent / Carer Classroom Helper and volunteer course to book your place.  

 

 

GVPS is also looking to form a list of community members, who have various skillsets and resources to 

support our school as a volunteer for various events and activities throughout the year. If you have a 

particular skill or interest, and can contribute, please click on the link and complete the form 

https://forms.gle/fKd2YuanFDKw6E13 

 

Work forcing 2023 

I am pleased to announce that Niamh McIntosh-Bartlett, Matilda Seru and Suzy Black will be our Foundation 

teachers in 2023. 

Laura Marcucci and Kristy Barnes have exciting news of expecting babies in the not-too-distant future and will be 

embarking on motherhood and family leave in 2023.  

Also, we have Brett Moule, Eliza German and Ange Cetin taking 12 months leave to explore various other 

opportunities. 

We have the following wonderful teachers joining us in 2023  

Rachelle Ritchie  

Kerry Gribbin 
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Kylie German 

Matthew Feeley PE 

We welcome back Nicole Jovic us in 2023. 

Student Classroom Placement  

At GVPS we take the time to build authentic relationships and to understand your children and how they best learn. 

In the coming weeks we will be collaborating to place students in the best classroom for their wellbeing and learning. 

If there is something regarding wellbeing and learning that you would like the school to consider about 

your child’s placement please send an email to the school gladstone.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au with attention 

to Classroom Placement for 2023. 

Foundation 2023 

We are so excited to welcome our new Foundation students for 2023 the following are our transition dates and 

information regarding this has been directly sent to these families. 

Thursday 17 November 2022 – 12.30pm to 1.30pm 

Thursday 24 November 2022 – 12.30pm to 1.30pm 

Thursday 1 December 2022 – 12.30pm to 1.30pm 

Thursday 8 December – 12.30pm to 2pm 

At Gladstone View Primary School we always welcome positive and constructive feedback on how we are 

going. If you would like to provide feedback to us, please do so via our email address 
gladstone.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Significant Dates 

 

   

Curriculum Day All years 31 Oct 2022 Teacher report writing 

day. 

 School closed. 

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday All years 1 Nov 2022 School closed 

Last Day Term 4 All years 20 Dec 2.20pm finish Early Dismissal 

2023 Term Dates    

Term 1 All Years Fri 27 Jan - Thurs 6th April 

2023  

 

Curriculum Day All years Friday 27 Jan 2023 No Students to attend 

Curriculum Day All years Monday 30 January 2023 No Students to attend 

Term 2 All years Mon 24 April – Fri 23 June 

2023 

 

Term 3 

 

All years Mon 10 July - Fri 15 Sept 

2023 

 

Term 4 All years Mon 2 Oct – Fri 20 Dec 

2023  
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